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· The letter to the Editor for the Oldham Era.  We do this each month following the regular scheduled board meeting.
· Link for our video message going out to employees, families, and others.  This video message is another summary of our board meeting from Monday night.  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xX-qSIevQJA
· Oldham Insider- Newsletter to Employees
· We continued our site visits/instructional rounds at our schools.
· Superintendents from across the state met in Lexington to discuss our legislative priorities.  I will have more information to come on this- see video message and letter to editor
· Our work groups have started meeting to keep our work moving forward.  You heard a brief update on the work with our actions (aligned to our strategic plan) and our values or Actions of Excellence.
· We are working on creating a publication that would be sent to every home in Oldham County about the amazing work happening in our school district.  About 30% of the homes in OC have students that live in them.  We need to do all we can to get our message/story out to the everyone, including the 70% of homes.  This action would help greatly create that opportunity.
· Continue with school visits and instructional rounds.
· Haunted Woods Race is this weekend at Buckner/OCHS Campus. This race will draw approximately as many schools/athletes as the St. X Meet.  OCYFL also has games at Wendell Moore Park.  There will be officers on campus to help with traffic flow, and the county has road signs out in Buckner with heavy traffic warning.  Saturday will be an all-day event for both activities and be packed with people.  
· A small group visited 2 new elementary schools within the region that just opened.  We are looking at what could be possible in our county when we think about a new elementary school as part of our District Facility Plan.
· Attended La Grange rotary meeting.
· Instructional rounds/site visits at schools continue visiting classrooms and giving feedback.
· Special Guest/Mystery Reader at 3 elementary schools this week:  Goshen, Centerfield, and La Grange.  Kids of course were awesome and a lot of fun!
· Classified Forum and BR Meetings held.
· See attachment about Professional Pictures (headshots) for our staff.  This is part of the package our board has already approved with our re-branding.  
· Board Meeting info
· Recognizing our principals- October is National Principal Recognition Month
· November, we plan to recognize our Building Reps (Teachers) and Classified Forum Reps
· We have many of our office staff at the district level who are getting near retirement age or who have just recently retired (Sheri Hammons- Benefits Coordinator).  In a few cases, we will have to be creative and intentional on how we respond to the loss of experience with some of our best staff that work diligently behind the scenes every day.  This includes finance department, personnel, and administrative assistants over the next couple of years possibly.  There are two support positions in the packet for the board to consider.   
· I would like to point out our legislative priorities for upcoming session- they are in your packet as a Super Report. 
· We need to purchase buses as part of our annual process and schedule that we have.  The state has not released the pricing information yet.  When that happens, the board will need to approve.   It should be on this month’s agenda but will have to wait until we have all the information to present.  I just want you all to be aware and more information to follow.  
· Work groups continue to meet and work as we prepare for Roadshow 2.0.  We will talk more about this in the coming months.  The board will hear an update in November.
· State Test scores released this week.  Oldham County - Kentucky School Report Card   The link will take you to our district’s report card.  Board will get an update at November board meeting.
· Attended board forum for District 1
· I have heard from many people in the community about staffing and that we have lost a lot of people to JCPS.  Below are the numbers that we presented to the board in August.  We certainly have work to do to recruit and retrain staff- no question.  Number of staff we lost to JCPS is up from previous years and as this year started; the number of teachers lost to JCPS= 29%. Reference the chart that is updated with info on staffing numbers we have seen since school started.  Pay is a top priority, but we see other issues that we must deal with as well.  
· Suzanne and I were contacted by the Oldham County Clerk- Amy Alvey.  When a census is completed the county clerk looks to balance precincts for elected officials.  This will include the 5 areas each of our board members serve in Oldham County.  This is typically done every 10 years when the census is completed.  Nothing you should be concerning, but will need to be aware of.  If you have any questions, reach out to me or Suzanne. 
· Met with Baird Financial and our facilities team for a financial update.
· Attended the Legislative Forum.
· Met with Community Council.  We shared our legislative priorities with them- will be doing more communication on this with the community.  In summary: We talked about Teaching and Learning, Facilities, and Legislative Priorities, Safety, and Published newsletter that will go out soon.
· We will be starting a district rounding process to talk with our school level staff to help us prepare for roadshows.
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